
 
 

 

“E tū kahikatea” 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
To ensure all of our tamariki achieve success within our culturally dynamic society. 

 
 
 
 

School Activities to Diarise for Term One 
 

February     17/18  Meet the Teacher.  Please note school finishes at 2pm on  
          Wednesday 17th.  

   18  BOT Meeting 7.30 pm in the staff room      
18          Whanau Awhina Meeting 7pm in the library 
22  PTA Meeting 7.00 in the staff room 

March     08   Swimming Sports Years 4-6 
  10  Postponement Day for Years 4-6 Swimming Sports 

22      Fairfield Cluster Schools Swimming Sports 
25  Easter Friday (School Closed) 
28-29    Easter Monday and Tuesday (School Closed) 
31  Class and portrait photos 

April    15  School closes at 2.45 pm for term one holidays.  
 

 Please note the new finishing time for the end of terms 1-3. School will   
close at 1.30 on the last day of the year. This is a result of parent and 
teacher feedback from the consultation forms.  

      
 

Kia Ora Koutou Katoa 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Whaanau, 

A very warm welcome back to the start of the 2016 school year. I hope you have enjoyed time 
with your families over the holiday break and are well rested and ready to start the year. There 
have been a few changes around the school over the holiday break and we are very pleased that 
the new Astro Turf surface has been installed and used by the children. Hopefully we will have less 
children visiting the sick bay as a result of falling on the old surface and the children will enjoy 
their exciting new playing area. We would like to thank all those involved with the successful 
installation of the turf: 

Trust Waikato 
Grassroots Trust 
WEL Energy Trust 
Mary Lamberton 

Joanna Park 
Board of Trustees 

 

WOODSTOCK SCHOOL 

Email:  frontoffice@woodstock.school.nz 

School web site;  http://www.woodstock.school.nz/ 

School Blog: http://woodstockschoolnz.blogspot.com.   
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PTA 
Whaanau Awhina 

The Woodstock Community 
 

On Monday we held the official (but low key) opening ceremony for the Turf. Mike Conlon had 
the honour, on behalf of the Board of Trustees, of cutting the official ribbon. Thank you Mike 
for your efforts over the holidays in helping organise the finer details of the Turf's installation.  

 
 

 
 
 
Learning 

Learning focus for our Woodstock Learner: 
 
It is appropriate at the beginning of the year to share with you, once again, the learning focus for 
our Woodstock Learners throughout 2016. You will also receive more detailed information about 
your child’s learning through the syndicate newsletters and your communications with your child’s 
classroom teacher.  

OUR MISSION STATEMENT 
To ensure all of our tamariki achieve success within our culturally dynamic society.  

OUR SCHOOL VISION 
We aim to help our students contribute positively to their own wellbeing, and that of society and 

the environment, through our example and our teaching and learning programmes. 
This vison is underpinned by 

values and concepts 
such as respect, honesty, compassion, trust and integrity and 

 Maanakitanga - welcoming all of our guests and new whanau 

 Whaanaungatanga - connecting with others through shared experience 

 Kotahitanga – promote unity by all working toward a common goal 
 
We will support the development of these values and concepts by: 
Building Positive Relationships (Focus for 2016) 

 developing empathy and respect for other people and cultures   

 developing a positive self-image  

 recognising the importance of relationships in the wider world e.g. Science, 
Environment. Education, the Arts, Technology 

 developing ability to communicate cooperatively 

 developing a sense of fairness and social justice 



Participating and Contributing  

 leadership activities  

 including others 

 showing responsibility through thoughts and actions   

 showing citizenship 

 being community minded 
Self-Managing  

 being motivated to do our best     

 demonstrating perseverance in order to achieve 

 continually developing self-awareness and well-being   

 showing resilience in difficult situations 

 being resourceful in solving our own problems 
Thinking Constructively (continual focus) 

  being reflective       

 exploring knowledge 

 creating new knowledge       

 being innovative 

  being problem solvers      

 developing creativity 
Being an Effective Communicator (continual focus)  

 using the language of each curriculum area to express our knowledge and 
understandings of the world around us, access new knowledge and interact with 
others 

 using appropriate ICT skills to enhance learning and communication 
 

Other News 

Staffing:  
We are very excited to welcome to the Woodstock School community three superb new teachers, 
Mrs Amanda Croucher (Room 6) and Miss Bridget Gibson (Room 7) and Mr Thomas McVie (Room 
14). We are very fortunate to have employed such dedicated teachers. 
Principal  Jenny Mills    
Deputy Principal  Maree Lewis      
Deputy Principal Kym Lenihan 
 
Classroom Teachers   
Class Level  Teacher   Room  
Y5/6   Margaret Bull   15  
Y5/6   Thomas Mc Vie  14 
Y5/6   Chris Read   13 Leader of Learning for Pohutukawa  
Y5/6   John Ward   12 
 
Y4   Rachael Tangney  10 Leader of Learning for Kauri 
Y4   Leigh Phipps   11      
Y3   Vanessa Lynn   05 
Y3   Amanda Croucher  06 
Y2/3   Bridget Gibson  07   
 
Y2   Danni Macpherson  08 
Y 1/2   Sarah Menzies   09   
Y1   Tracey Frost   01   
Y1   Susan Johnson   02 Leader of Learning for Rimu 



Y1   Caitlin Wheeler  03 
Y1   Abbey Greenwell  04 
 
CEU Room 17  Livia Jeanplong  17 Leader of Learning for Rata 
CEU ORS Teacher Bronwyn Nicholas  17 
 
Patricia Ave SAT Unit Sue Baker   16 

Joy Quinlan   16 
  
Part/Time Teachers:  
Claire Blomfield   IT/IWB’s/Computer Technology/Library 
Elisabeth Joseph/Julia Turner  PRT Release       
Vivienne Ferris   CRT Release 
Helen Bryce    Reading Recovery and Junior Literacy 
Dave Hogg     Teacher in charge of Bi Cultural, PRT release 
Jeanette Hogg    Kapa Haka, Pasifika programmes 
Rochelle Porteous    Senior Literacy (Writer’s Café) 
Stacey Vinnicombe   CRT and special programmes release 
 
Support Staff:  Angela Allen   Office Admin 
   Margaret Tay   Admin & Resources, Junior Bookroom 
   Alison Motion   Student Support 
   Jenni Edwards   Library 

Nardia Wallis   Student Support 
Brittany Linn   Student Support 
Tamar Peterken  Student Support 
Sandra Walter   Student Support 

   Colette Allen   Student Support         
Julie Sampson   Student Support   
Wendy Tuhoro  Student Support        
Bitopy Singh   Student Support 

   Carol Crutchley  Student Support         
Doreen Phoenix  Student Support 

 
Office Manager:   Janeen Foote 
Caretaker:    Rod Barnsdall 
Cleaners:    Contract Cleaners   
 

 
 
Parent Teacher Meetings: 
Our on-line booking system has been open since last week. Please ensure you have made an 
appointment with your child’s teacher. To book your interviews, go to 
www.schoolinterviews.co.nz in your browser, and enter the event code 55TJB. Then follow the 
three simple steps. If you do not have access to the internet please ring the office and they can 
arrange a time for you. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/


Lunchtime Sport 
Lunchtime sport is underway at Woodstock School. Miss Menzies, supported by Miss Wallis and 
Matua Dave will be organising weekly sport throughout the year for both the junior and senior 
school. We hope to get a number of students participating and being active while having fun! Here 
are some tee-ball action shots from the first junior session on Wednesday.  

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sun Safe at School 
As mentioned in syndicate newsletters that you will have received:  
ALL students at Woodstock School must wear the appropriate 
sun hat. 
Guidelines for appropriate sunwear: 
Students must wear a suitable hat that protects the face, neck and 
ears: wear sun safe clothing e.g. shirts with collars and sleeves and 
use at least SPF 30+ sunscreen on unprotected skin.                                    
Caps are not suitable for this purpose and if students wear 
sleeveless tops to school, they must have other suitable sun safe clothing to cover the neck and 
shoulders when they go outside in the sun.      
Students who do not have appropriate sun protection will be required to be under the trees, 
outside the staffroom, in the shade. 
Appropriate school sun hats are available from the school office at $13 each 
 
Bible In Schools programme for 2016 
This programme begins on Friday 4 March.  Anyone not wishing to have their child(ren) 
participating this year, needs to write a short note to me informing me of their decision.  Students 
not participating are supervised by a teacher. Below is a letter from Jackie Hemmes explaining 
what the programme involves: 
 



Dear Parent/Caregiver, 
My name is Jackie Hemmes, and I am the Team Leader for the Christian Religious Education 
programme (also called Bible In Schools / RE / RI) at Woodstock School. I have been part of the 
team for about 15 years. I live nearby, and enjoy being part of the local community in this way. 
Our team of about 25 volunteers is answerable to, and governed by, the Churches Education 
Commission (CEC), supported by 16 different church denominations in NZ. CEC approves the 
curriculum we use in schools. 
 
All team members accept and abide by the CEC Code of Expectations*, have endorsement from 
their own church, have passed Police Vetting, and are expected to attend ongoing training. 
The CRE programme used at Woodstock uses a mix of Bible stories, contemporary stories, notable 
events from New Zealand history and biographies of influential people to illustrate and reinforce 
the values set out in the New Zealand Primary Schools Curriculum, which are required to be taught 
in NZ schools. These values include honesty, perseverance, respect and making right choices. 
 
We also teach about Christmas and Easter from a Christian perspective, and the life and teachings 
of Jesus. When covering these subjects, we use phrases such as ‘The Bible says...’, and ‘Christians 
believe....’. We stay away from controversial topics, and aim to teach in an ‘age appropriate’ way. 
The CRE team looks forward to teaching your child/children in an engaging, 25-minute lesson each 
Friday afternoon. 
 
For more information, ask at the school office for the CRE curriculum, or go to www.cec.org.nz . 
Yours Sincerely 
 
Jackie Hemmes  
 
        Code of Expectations for CRE teachers:   

 

 Become an accredited CRE teacher. 

 Undergoing police vetting (every 3 years). 

 Commit to attending a professional development workshop on an annual basis. 

 Teach from a curriculum approved by CEC New Zealand. 

 Accept that the purpose of CRE is to educate children about Christian beliefs and values; a 
CRE teacher must not use their position to engage in evangelism. 

 Teach positively. Use language that students understand and not religious jargon. 

 Respect the variety of experiences and beliefs represented among the students in the class 
(and their parents/caregivers). 

 Always  be  on  time,  and  leave  the  class  in  a  settled  condition.  Advise the school and 
Team Leader beforehand if you are unable to teach. 

 Co-operate with the CRE Team Leader, Principal and school staff in every possible way. 

 Abide  by  the  school’s  policies  on  behaviour  management,  discipline,  safety  and 
emergency procedure. 

 
 
Swimming 
Our swimming programme has now commenced for the year. Our teachers are supported by Hugh 
from Kelly Sports. Once again, Woodstock School 
has been granted some funding from Grassroots 
Trust to help support our school with our 
swimming programme. With this funding we are 
able to have a qualified swimming coach assist our 
classroom teachers during their class swimming time.  

http://www.cec.org.nz/


By now all the students will have been informed about the days in which their class is swimming. 
Swimming is part of our Health and PE curriculum so it is expected that all children will participate 
in swimming lessons.  
We expect all students to take part and bring their togs and towel to school on the day(s) they 
have swimming. If your child is unable to swim due to illness, a note is required.  

 
 
Bicycles and Scooters in the School Grounds 
A reminder to all bike and scooter riders that these are not to be ridden in the school grounds.  
Once you enter in the gate, they must be wheeled through the school. Please ensure your child 
can lock their bike or scooter at school as the school is unable to take any responsibility for these 
items or any damage that may occur to them while they are at school.  
 
Keep in Touch with Woodstock School. 
We have numerous forms of communication with our school community that complement our tradition 
newsletters. 
 
School Website 
There is lots of information regarding Woodstock School held within www.woodstock.school.nz.  The 
website is updating regularly with dates, information, photos and appropriate online learning links.   
 

 
 
School Facebook Page 
Join us on our Facebook page called ‘Woodstock Primary School’.  It is an excellent way to stay informed of 
events and reminders. We also regularly post photos of everyday life and learning celebrations at school.  
 

 
School Blogs 
Woodstock School currently operates various blogs  
 

1. The Woodstock School Blog       
2. Rimu Syndicate Blog 
3. Kauri Syndicate Blog 
4. Pohutukawa Syndicate Blog  
5. Rata Syndicate Blog  

 
The Woodstock school blogs allows notifications of newsletters, happenings and events to be sent straight 
to nominated email accounts.   
 
The syndicate blogs feature many online learning links, specifically chosen to match the learning in your 
child’s classroom programme. They showcase the learning in the classroom so parents can follow what is 
going on. All links to the school blogs can be found on the blog page of our school website. 
 

http://www.woodstock.school.nz/


You can sign up to our school blogs yourself, by entering your email account details straight into the blog 
website.  You then must verify your access to the blog via the email sent to you.   
 
 
 
Despite many reminders and requests from the school for parents to adhere to the traffic rules we still  

 

Education Review Office 
 

Towards the end of last year we had a visit form ERO and below is an extract from their report:  
 
“The board brings professional knowledge, valuable skills and experience to their roles and 
effectively undertake their governance responsibilities. Trustees regularly consult with and inform 
their whanau and school community. This includes ongoing consultation with the Whanau Awhina 
group as part of ongoing self-review. A strong partnership with a proactive and dynamic  
community fosters and supports an inclusive environment for students, whanau and families. 
 
The principal is a strategic and experienced leader of learning. She is well supported by her deputy 
principals and syndicate leaders who are highly focused on providing high quality education for 
students. Leaders use self-review effectively to evaluate school processes and practices that 
contribute to improved learning outcomes for students. 
 
Teachers are a professional, reflective and collaborative team. They work well together and use 
ongoing professional learning and development, and teaching as inquiry to improve their teaching 
practice. A high priority is placed on building teacher capability so that they can lead and sustain 
teaching initiatives that supports raising student achievement. Consistent high quality teaching 
practices are evident throughout the school. 
 
Students at Woodstock School are encouraged to be risk takers, explore their strengths and 
interests and be reflective learners. They are well supported within a safe, caring and inclusive 
school culture. 

 

Conclusion: 
Woodstock School continues to provide high quality education for students. An inclusive school 
culture that values diversity is a school feature. The curriculum reflects the priorities and 
aspirations of the community and effectively supports students learning. Strong and effective 
leadership and governance contributes to ongoing school improvement and sustainability. ERO is 
likely to carry out the next review in four-to-five years.” 
 
For the full report visit: http://www.ero.govt.nz/Early-Childhood-School-Reports/School-
Reports/Woodstock-School-17-12-2015/4 
 
 
 
 
 
Kia ora whānau, ngā  mihi o te tau hou. Nau  mai, hoki mai. Happy new year and welcome back 
whānau mā. 
A special mihi to all our new tamariki, whānau and kaiako. I trust that you will all be made to feel 
welcome at our little kura. 
Whānau Āwhina primarily meet to discuss how, together with the school, BOT and PTA, to ensure 
our tamariki māori  can succeed as māori. We actively promote Matariki (the māori new year) and 

News From the Board of Trustees 

 

 

 
 

News From the Whaanau Awhina 
 



Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori (māori language week) as well as kapa haka. We acknowledge and are 
grateful for the land on which Woodstock-Pukeora is built, gifted from the people of Ngati 
Wairere, of Hukanui marae. We encourage the correct pronunciation of kupu/ingoa māori (māori 
words/names) and love to hear everyone giving it their best shot. We meet on the third Thursday 
of each term at 7pm. All are welcome to attend hui - we especially encourage new whānau to 
Woodstock-Pukeora to join us. 
We look forward to another exciting year and wish all our tamariki and kaiako the very best for 
2016.  
Hei konā, 
 
 
 

 

The first P.T.A meeting for 2016 is on Monday 22 February at 7.00pm. 
This meeting will begin with the annual AGM and then a P.T.A meeting 
will follow. The P.T.A is a group of parents and teachers who volunteer 
their time to assist the school to ensure our tamariki have the 
necessary resources for their learning. As with most committees “more 
hands, make light work”. New members are always welcome. In 

general there are only two meetings a term, which last approximately an hour.  
 

 
 
 

We would like to welcome the following students to our school: 
Jade Barr, Holly Casey, Isla Casey, Y'Zarye Cooper, Ramla Farah, Zakariye Farah,  

Hunter, Harrison, Gali Hindmarsh, Scarlett Kerr,  
Kate Marinkovich, Carter Marshall, 

Francis Nginingini, Poppy Park, Emily Pattenden,  
Kayla Pattenden, Isaac Penny, 

Wiley Pokaiwhenua-Renata, Henry Vellenoweth, Caleb Williams, Quintin Williams, 
Orietta Carruthers-Su'a, Josiah Kara-Rogers, Zain Talha. 

 
Subway Lunch Orders – please read carefully 
Subways are available on Thursday only and orders must be in before school.  Please note that the 
ingredients are set and that you cannot request a particular sauce or no tomato etc.   However you can 
request “no cheese”, but this is the only special request available.  Cookies are not available for 
ordering.  Please ensure the order includes your child’s name and room number as well as the type of 
subway to be ordered.   

 

 
 

 
 
PLAYGROUND MAGAZINE - Are you looking for after school care or activities for your child 
this term.  We have something for everyone from dance to indoor sport, martial arts  and 
more.   Visit http://www.playground.org.nz/ 
 

 
 
 
 

Welcome 
 

News From the P.T.A. 
 

Community News 

http://www.playground.org.nz/


 
 
 
 
 

 
First Credit Union provides a school banking service to 

all pupils at Woodstock School. 
Getting started is easy - just pick up an application pack from the school office, 

fill in the application form and return it to the school office. If your children are already 
doing school banking, 

remember that the school banking 
is collected on 

Thursday each week! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Have a nice day 
Tōfā soifua 
Nga mihi 
 
Jenny Mills 
Principal 

 

 
 

Sunny Summer Sports Skills 

We will teach your child the key points of running, kicking, jumping, 

throwing and catching.  All skills are incorporated into fun games and 

activities which will aid them in the retention of the skills learned. 

 

After School Sports at Woodstock School – 8 Sessions 

YEAR LEVEL:  0 – 4 (Age 5 - 8)   COST:  $75.00 

WHEN:  Fridays, 12 February to 8 April, 2:50 – 3:50pm 

 

For more information and to BOOK ONLINE 

go to www.kellysports.co.nz 

Email: waikato@kellysports.co.nz  Tel: 07 839 9017 

 

mailto:waikato@kellysports.co.nz

